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Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

Councilwoman Stacy Mungo Flanigan, Fifth District 
Vice Mayor Dee Andrews, Sixth District 
Councilmember Daryl Supernaw, Fourth District 
Councilwoman Mary Zendejas, First District 

Memorandum 
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Establishing Outreach & Safety Protocols for Youth Sports to 
Reopen 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Request the City Manager or designee to work with the Long Beach Health Officer and 
the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to conduct outreach, draft safety protocols, 
and discuss and enact related strategic planning initiatives with youth sports leagues in 
preparation for reopening our parks to youth sports activities as allowable by the State 
and City health orders within 60 days. 

DISCUSSION: 

On March 19, 2020, the State of California and City of Long Beach instituted emergency 
orders as a response to control the spread of Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). 

Since then, we have pulled together as a City to successfully "flatten the curve" enough 
to now move further into the phased approach of the Governor's guidelines for reopening 
(see covid19.ca.gov/roadmap for details). We're now abl~ to more fully open our 
businesses and public amenities while maintaining all necessary safety protocols. Our 
childcare services are now open to everyone in the public, not just our essential workers. 

As we look forward to safely opening more, I want to make sure our youth sports leagues 
are part of that conversation. Obviously, their play and seasons have been interrupted 
along with everything else, and like everything else, they're no less important to get up 
and going again. Thousands of Long Beach youth participate in our sports leagues on a 
yearly basis. They provide a needed outlet for the energy and interests of our younger 
residents while doing so in a safe and structured format that emphasizes teamwork and 
cooperation. The mental and physical benefits of youth sports participation is well 
documented and are needed now more than ever. 

In May of 2019, the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department started a process of 
outreach to each park user group in the City to help inform long term goals for a 10-year 
Parks Strategic Plan. There is opportunity to look not just at the ways in which each 
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league can best serve youth participants during this ongoing health crisis but at ways in 
which leagues as a whole can better work together to find creative solutions for play and 
physical distancing in each shared park space. There are park spaces in the City where 
different sports groups have been at odds with one another based on overlapping 
seasons and field use. It's time to solve these ongoing issues. In a time of isolation, let's 
utilize this as an opportunity to virtually connect in keeping our children healthy and safe. 

Therefore, I move that this Council direct the City Manager, as well as our Long Beach 
Health Officer and the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to work directly with our 
youth sports leagues to draft safety protocols that will allow them to safely reopen. 

This matter has been reviewed by Budget Manager Grace H. Yoon on June 4, 2020. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The recommendation requests the City Manager to work with the Long Beach Health 
Officer and the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to conduct outreach, draft 
safety protocols, and discuss and enact related strategic planning initiatives with youth 
sports leagues in preparation for reopening our parks to youth sports activities as 
allowable by the State and City health orders within 60 days. The requested 60-day 
timeframe allows for adequate time for staff to complete the request. The requested action 
is anticipated to require a minimal level of staff hours beyond normal budgeted scope of 
duties and is expected to have minimal impact on existing City Council priorities. 




